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“The Headliner” 
Newsletter of the Northern Ohio Regional Group #20 

Early Ford V-8 Club of America  
Our 51st Year 

Volume 27 Number  3                                                                                          March 2020  

Mission Statement: “To preserve and authentically maintain vehicles manufactured by the Ford Motor Company for 
the model years 1932 through 1953 inclusive, and to serve as an accurate and technical source of information  

concerning these automobiles for the benefit of its members as well as the general public.” 

Officers & Board 2020 
 
President: Jeep Iacobucci 
Vice President: Jack Bukszar 
Secretary: Neal Garland 
Treasurer: Dan & Diane Francis 

Directors 
Ken Bruening 
Rich Jandrey 
Steve Kronen 
Beth Schilling 

 
All Meetings are held at  
Stow Community Center  

3800 Graham Road 
Stow, OH 

“Kick Tires”: 7:00 
Meeting Begins: 7:30 
Ends: 10:00 or Sooner 

 
Website: 

www.norgv8club.org 
 

Editor 
Annette & Craig Gorris 
10160 Echo Hill Drive 
Brecksville OH 44141 

440-526-6138 
annette.gorris@gmail.com 

I can’t believe how fast that time has a way of getting away.  It 
seems like yesterday that we had more time to do our every day 
normal chores.  We didn’t have all the modern and convenient 
things to aid us to go about our days more easily.  For instance, 
I liked it a lot better when I was smarter than my phone. 
 

Much of our day is absorbed with the hustle and bustle of the 
world in a panic attack of everything from politics to the vi-
rus.  Things like Apps, Modems, Hard drives have integrated 
into our every day living. 
 

I had a little “Me Time” just sitting in my garage doing nothing.  I stared at my old 
V8 and thoughts of the good times we had together.  I cherish the miles and friends 
that we gleaned along the way.  I’m looking forward and just know there are many 
more good times and many more friends to meet.  I’m looking forward for a very 
active and busy summer.   
 

We kicked it off with a nice turn out at our first meeting.  We also had a great 
monthly lunch at the Honeymoon Diner in Manchester, thanks to our Galloping 
Gourmet Neal.  A great time and Good friends and food. 
 

Congratulations to Annette and Craig for their Newsletter Award. I’m aware that 
this is a thankless job, but more aware it is the backbone of our great club. 
 

Our own V8 Tour Natzi Jack has planned some exciting events to partake.  Only 
you can help make them a success.  All events will be detailed in the Newsletter 
 

I want to personally thank everyone for expressing their opinions and willingness 
to getting involved in things to come.  We are family. 
 

Please stay healthy and remember our shut ins in your prayers 
 
NjoyurV8b4its2L8 
Jeep 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

   

NO MARCH MEETING 
 

Corona Virus  Issue 
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N.O.R.G. MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF FEBRUARY 21, 2020 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by president Jeep Iacobucci. Jeep asked members to introduce themselves and 
their cars. We are all getting anxious to get our favorite vehicles out of storage and begin polishing and trouble shooting for the 
summer season. 

Program chair Rich Jandrey introduced Michael Pietro, owner of Michael's Racing Engines, which is located at 9566 
N. Bedford Road in Macedonia, Ohio. The phone number is 330-467-1661. The business was started as a salvage yard by 
Michael's father in 1950 and has gradually evolved into the full service machine shop and parts store that it is today. Michael 
described the range of services his shop can provide. They will do machining your block and heads and you can do the assem-
bly, or they can produce a complete ready to go engine. And, YES, they can do flatheads! Give Michael a call and he will be 
happy to discuss your project with you. Thank you, Michael! 

President Jeep called our attention to a beautifully done club banner produced by member Denny Moore. The banner 
can be used to help publicize the club at swap meets, cruise ins, car shows, and other club activities. Thanks Denny! 
Jeep asked new secretary Neal Garland to read the minutes of our previous meeting. However, Neal failed to bring the news-
letter from our previous meeting (which was held last November), so he had no minutes to read. He offered to make up some-
thing on the spot, but the offer was turned down by the members. He will try to do a better job next time. Maybe. 
Member Lois Stallard has completed the annual audit of our financial records and found everything to be in order, except for a 
missing amount that is exactly the same as the price of two round-trip airline tickets to Las Vegas. 

Treasurers Dan and Diane Francis reported that we still do have money in the treasury, probably, although they 
have not had time to check the books carefully since getting back from Las Vegas. 

Historian Steve Kronen reported on a club newsletter from 1978 that he found in our archives. He also noted that 
Regis Schilling was nominated for treasurer in 1979 and that the cost of dues for the club inl980 was $5. The good old days, 
eh? 

Membership chair Craig Gorris reported that we have 112 members paid up for 2020 and that the club roster for 
2020 will be distributed at the next meeting. Again, we thank Debbie Heeter for her help in getting the roster printed for an eco-
nomical cost. We will send Debbie a token of appreciation in the form of a gift card to a local restaurant. Craig also reported that 
members Jim Bates and Charlie Jandik were both injured in separate accidents on the way to Florida. It would be a good idea 
to send cards to them wishing them a speedy recovery. Craig also informed us that he received a letter from long-distance 
member Gary Bukszar expressing his thanks for the V8 license plate made by Denny Moore and the V8 key chain that were 
distributed to all members as part of our 50th anniversary celebration. Since Gary lives in Florida, Craig mailed the items to him. 
It was thoughtful of Gary to send such a letter. 
Sunshine chairperson Georgene Iacobucci said she had nothing new to add to what Craig had just reported about Jim and 
Charlie. The fact that she had nothing new to add was in itself good news. 

Newsletter co-editor Craig Gorris informed us that Annette Gorris had hip replacement surgery three weeks ago. 
She is doing OK now and has even survived Craig's efforts to keep the household running. No word on whether or not Craig's 
cooking qualifies as gourmet yet. Maybe we should send Annette two get well cards—one for her surgery and the other for 
Craig's cooking? The "mystery cub scout" in the picture included in Daisy Page of the February  newsletter was—are you 
ready?—Jeep Iacobucci. Annette encourages members to send in pictures of their own younger days to see if anyone can fig-
ure out who is who. 

Webmaster Regis Schilling reported that all is well with our web page. He has not detected any recent attempts to 
hack into it. (Probably the Russians are too busy trying to create mischief with our upcoming elections to bother with NORG.) 

Beth Schilling informed us that she is working with the Stow officials to secure our meeting room for the coming year. 
She does not expect any problems in this effort. 

Frank Posar is taking orders this evening for club clothing items. Be sure to see him before leaving tonight if you want 
to order anything.   

Jeep asked if anyone had seen the "Fords and Ferraris" story. Seems that a special set of cylinder heads that were 
supposed to be used in that race by a famous race driver mysteriously disappeared. To this day. nobody knows what happened 
to them. Well, almost nobody. Jeep expressed satisfaction with the informal nature of our installation banquet. Everyone 
seemed to have a good time. Members agreed. Jeep also informed the members that the first Board of Directors meeting for 
2020 was held on February 2nd. Plans for a busy year were discussed, some of which are presented below. 

Snyder's Antique Ford Parts in New Springfield, Ohio, for a tour of the Snyder Museum. We will then adjourn to a near-
by Amish style restaurant for lunch. More details will be provided later. 

Continued on Page 3 
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Activities chair Neal Garland announced that our first V8 lunch for 2020 will be held on February 29 at the Honey-

moon Grille located at 3458 Manchester Road in Portage Lakes, Ohio. Members should plan to arrive at 11:00 a.m. Also, Neal 
has been working with Dave Collette on a joint outing with the Pittsburgh V8 group. We will meet at 10:00 a.m. on April 18 at 
Snyder's Antique Ford Parts in New Springfield, Ohio, for a tour of the Snyder Museum. We will then adjourn to a nearby Amish 
style restaurant for lunch. More details will be provided later. 
Jeep noted that the club had planned to use raffle tickets from the upcoming Eastern National Meet as prizes for our 50/50 draw-
ings at club meetings. However, someone Dan Francis knows bought the entire batch of tickets. Members who want to buy tick-
ets should contact the Eastern National organizers. 

Jeep emphasized that the club needs to sponsor some fund raising activities to boost our financial position. Member 
Pat Rooney has negotiated a possible (probable) swap meet we can put on at the Marshall Ford dealership in Mayfield Heights 
in 2021. Further negotiations are under way. Jeep read a number of job positions that will need to be filled in order for this activi-
ty to be successful and called for volunteers to fill them. Numerous members volunteered. Jeep emphasized that participation of 
all club members will be necessary in order to make this swap meet as successful as it can be. More on this later. 

Tour chief Jack Bukszar announced definite plans for two overnight club activities this year. We have been invited to 
return to the Midvale Race Track on July 25 to watch the races and—probably—to once again make a lap around the track in 
our flathead powered cars. Also, in mid-August, there will be a tour to the Gilmore Auto Museum near Kalamazoo, Michigan. The 
tour will occur on a Friday, Saturday, and Sunday in August. The exact dates have yet to be determined. The Nifty Fifties club 
will also participate in this tour. Jack also announced that the Chicago V8 group has invited us to join them on a 5-day tour 
around the state of Michigan. The tour will begin and end in Kalamazoo. If you are interested, contact Jack for more information. 

Member Earl Peters announced that he is planning a tour on May 2nd to visit the Templar Car Museum in Cleveland. 
An art show is also being held on that date in the same building. The tour will include a lunch stop at the Tic Toe Restaurant, 
followed by a visit to the Crawford Museum. Contact Earl for more information if you are interested in joining this activity. 
Rick Jandrey announced that there will be a Richfield car show on July 25 or 26. It will be held at the intersec-
tion of State Route 303 and Broadview Road. Rick will have more information on this later. 

Denny Moore offered thanks on behalf of the club to Frank Posar for his excellent job on articles for 
the V8 Times magazine. Thanks much, Frank!! 

 
Neal Garland, Secretary 
 

February NORG Minutes continued 

We will distribute our 
2020 NORG Roster at 

the March Meeting  Be 
sure to be there 
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 2020 Activities At A Glance 
 

 Friday, March 20th 7:30 PM Monthly Club Meeting, Stow City 
Center.  

 Saturday March 28th March Luncheon ~ Michael Angelo’s Win-
ery  see page 5 for more information 

 Saturday, May 2nd Cruise to Templar Automobile Factory  
 Saturday, May 23rd Wheels & Keels at Cleveland Yacht Club 
 Monday June 15th through Thursday June 18th  Early Ford V-8 Club Eastern Na-

tional Meet  held at Morganton PA. see page 3 for more information  
 Saturday, July 25th, Northern Ohio RG Cruise to Midvale Speedway see page 5 

for more information 

 
 
 

 
 
 

March Meeting Beth Schilling 
April Meeting Rose Dawson 

May Meeting Dan & Diane Francis 
June Meting NO MEETING  

July Meeting Georgene Iacobucci 
August Meeting Ginger Posar 

September Meeting Sharon Bukszar 

October Meeting Dianne Moore 

November Meeting Kathy Kessler 

NORG  Cookie Bakers 

Member Denny Moore Designed and Created this 5’ x 3’ NORG Club Banner  
to be Displayed at our Monthly Meetings 
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MARCH LUNCHEON 
 
     Twelve members of NORG enjoyed lunch for our Febru-
ary outing at the Honeymoon restaurant in Portage Lakes, 
Ohio.  We did a good job of sampling the food and bever-
ages and, of course, told our share of tall tales about the 
good old days. 
 
     For our March lunch we will make a return visit (due to a 
number of requests from members) to Michael Angelo's 
Winery located at 5515 Broadview Road in Richfield, Ohio 
44286.   
 
Their phone number is 440-552-2815.  They don't open for lunch until 12:00 noon, so plan to show up 
then.  The date is Saturday, March 28.  They do serve adult beverages.   
 
Maybe that's why it's called a winery?  At any rate, come hungry and thirsty and full of bad jokes to 
share.  See you there! 
 
Neal Garland, Chief Lunch Locator 
 

 
MIDVALE SPEEDWAY HALL OF FAME WEEKEND 

 JULY 25, 2020 
 

LODGING AT THE COUNTRY INN AND SUITES DOVER 
1120 GATEWAY PLACE 

DOVER, OH  44622 
CALL HOTEL TO MAKE YOUR OWN RESERVATION 

PHONE 1-330-365-9390 
 

RATES ARE 1 king $109.00 + tax  Including breakfast 
2 queens $119.00+ tax Including breakfast 

ONLY 14 ROOMS LEFT---6- KING ROOMS ~ 8- QUEENS 
ROOMS HELD UNTIL MID JUNE 
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Continued on page 7 
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Continued on page 8 
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Continued on page 9 
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Thanks Jeep Iacobucci Ideas  From The Past 

No One Thought of Safety 

Remember This in the 50’s 
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Ladies do you have a photo of that “special one” hidden away?  
Do you think our members could recognize him ? 

Why not send it in 

 

Answer to Last Month’s Cub Scout Photo:   ~ Our Own “President” Jeep Iacobucci 

Can you Guess 
Who the Lovely 

Young Woman and 
Handsome Soldier 

Are? 
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Please Patronize Our Advertisers 

 

 04       Momoe Garland 
 07                 Sue Brown 
 15                 Andy Sollers 
 19              Ken Canankamp 
 21          Kathy Kessler 

Don’t Forget to Check out our  
updated website : www.norgv8club.org 

The Headliner Deadline 
1st Day of each month.  Please e-mail articles, 
tech tips, outings, adds, club news and pictures 
to:  Annette Gorris  

annette.gorris@gmail.com 
 

NO March 2020 Meeting 
Friday, March 20th 7:30PM 


